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SANDGATE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of an Environment Committee Meeting held on 

Tuesday 7th February 2012 at 7.00pm
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Present:  Chairman       Cllr M Findlay-Stone
Councillors
N Bliss, G Fuller, N Griffiths, L Griggs, J Holben, T Prater and
R Grundy 
    Parish Clerk   A Oates
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
  These Minutes will only be deemed to be a correct record of the meeting when approved and signed at the next meeting.
7 members of the public attended
1.
Apologies for absence: Cllrs T Heselden    

2.
Declarations of Interest - there were no declarations of interest.
3.
Minutes - The minutes of the meeting held on 3rd January 2012 were submitted, approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.  
Proposed by:
Cllr N Bliss
Seconded by:  
Cllr L Griggs
And agreed unanimously.
4.
Communication

4.1
The council has received notification of an application for Village Green status for the escarpment; it was requested that this item is put on the agenda of the next full council meeting.


4.2
A schedule has been received from the temporary PCSO allocated to Sandgate; this is to go into the notice boards.


4.3
Kent County Council has produced a strategy for reducing energy costs; KALC (Kent Association of Local Councils) has drafted a response and requested support from local councils. The closing date is 2nd March and members suggested that KALC’s response was measured and useful and that the parish council should endorse its response. The clerk was requested to circulate KALC’s response to all councillors.


4.4
The district council has announced that its Local Development Framework core strategy is now available on the website at www.shepway.gov.uk/ldf.

4.5
The Environment Chairman has received a telephone call from a distressed resident about the state of the pavements in the village with regard to the snow and ice. The clerk was requested to contact the county council to ask if it is planning to spread sand/salt on to the pavements; some residents are literally trapped in their homes as it would be unsafe for them to venture outside. It was felt, however, that county’s priorities are the main highways.

4.6
The sand/salt bag behind the council/library had been well used and another bag has been requested and will be delivered soon.
5. 
Transport and Parking Advisory Group report - Cllr N Griffiths updated the committee.

5.1
The painting of the yellow lines in Enbrook Road has been held up due to bad weather.


5.2
Cllr Griffiths has requested that two sites be surveyed for speed monitoring – on Sandgate Hill 
and by Wilberforce Road. He is awaiting a response from the police. Volunteers are requested 
for the monitoring. It was suggested that members of Sandgate Society may be able to help.
5.3
Cllr Griffiths attended the meeting held last Wednesday at Chichester Memorial Hall, which was organised by the Federation of Small Businesses. Eighteen points were raised that need 

addressing. The Chairman received and read out the report of the meeting. It was agreed that a sub group should meet to consolidate the issues and make recommendations on the way forward to full council, including a proposal of ‘quick fixes’ and reference to the Mary Portas report. These proposals should then be submitted to the district council.  The council should suggest that some of the recommendations are given a trial before the consultation on the Parking Strategy regarding Sandgate is rolled out next year. 

5.4
Cllr Fuller requested that the council invites comments from local groups and that it also refers to facts from the Parish Plan. Also, Saga has data and the council should work with them.
6.
Beaches Advisory Group report – as Cllr Heselden had given his apologies for this meeting there was no report other than the Chairman informing that she had attended the meeting regarding the Coastal Recreation strategy and had sent all members a summary of the document as requested by Councillor Robert Bliss.
7.
Business and Tourism Advisory Group report – the main aspect of the report was to do with the meeting held last week, already reported at item 5 in the minutes. Cllr Prater will inform the Federation of Small Businesses of the discussions that have taken place.
8.
Chichester Memorial Hall update – refurbishments continuing, the curtains have been completed, 
room hires are increasing; there are some loose tiles and leaks that need attending to.
9.
Youth and recreation update – Cllr Holben reported that the Decuria youth club is continuing to 
engage with the local young people and it now has charity status.
10.
Wild life and open spaces update

10.1
Outdoor gym trail – an application will be submitted for ‘Reaching Communities’ Big Lottery funding.

10.2
Installation of bird boxes – a request will be put to the Finance Committee for £100 for the cost 

of bird boxes, to be made preferably by a local craftsman.
11.
Report back from Shepway Cycle Forum


11.1
Signage - cannot put it on the walkway. The path is used by cyclists anyway, although it is not 
designated a cycle route. Shane Record will identify areas for the signs.
12.
Jubilee celebrations in Sandgate



A meeting has been arranged for Monday 13th February; interested parties have been invited. It was suggested that an invitation is extended to Saga, the Hub, the pubs and Sandgate Hotel and so that events could be coordinated.
13.
Budget expenditure requests

13.1
Electronic messaging boards – deferred

13.2
Stretched pictures for empty shops - the Chairman suggested that old pictures of the shops (what 
they were in times past) are stretched and displayed in the corresponding empty shops. Cllr 
Holben agreed to get some prices.
14.
Community Payback scheme

i.
The scheme is working well with two workers on Tuesdays and two on Wednesdays. They have 
cleared some pavements and walkways which were covered in snow and ice. A storage box/unit 
is needed for storing the equipment that is used, this will go before the Finance Committee on the 
10th February.
15.
Sandgate Society report – there will be one more blue plaque then a trail with a leaflet will be produced. 
16.
Terms of Reference - the document was discussed and amendments made to the previously submitted document. All was agreed.
17.
Information - there were no further items of information to report.
18.
Date of next meeting: this will be Tuesday 6th March 2012

The meeting ended at 8.35pm
Signed by the Environment Committee Chairman…………………………………Date………………
